
 

 
Uniform Guidelines for Footwear 

 

We take pride in our students’ appearance, and hope that they do too.  By wearing full school uniform 
which includes the shoes they wear, it helps maintain our high standards and reduces the opportunity for 
visible branding that can undermine the essence of student uniform.  All students are therefore expected 
to wear shoes that comply with our uniform guidelines. 

To help you ensure that your child’s school shoes are acceptable within our uniform guidelines, please see 
the table below.   

Option A:   Polishable low heeled black shoes (no branding, no trainers, boots, platforms or sling-backs) 

Option B:   Polishable low heeled black shoes (no branding, no trainers or boots) 

 

Shoes should be plain black, polishable, flat soled or with a small heel and have no trim or branding 
so no logos - even a black Nike tick, or Vans logo is not acceptable.  Contrast coloured laces and trainer 
or casual styles are not permitted. Please be aware, ‘Vans’ lace ups are not appropriate, including the 
leather look version – see table below: 
 

 


